Planning Policy

Cambridge City Council

The Guildhall

Cambridge CB2 3QJ
8th January 2007

Dear Sir or Madam, 

Cambridge City Submission Statement of Community Involvement 
Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the Council’s Submission Statement of Community Involvement.

General:

The Council will have seen the document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. The Statement of Community Involvement also needs to be in accordance with ‘Community Involvement in Planning: The Government’s Objectives’ (ODPM, 2004), and the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004.
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Submission Statement of Community Involvement document itself, the HBF would also like to make the following brief points (which are comments rather than specific objections):

Appendix 2

The Council refers to hard and/or electronic copy of consultation documents being sent to relevant consultees on the LDF database. The HBF would point out that Regulations 17 and 24 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004 require copies of the SPD / DPD and their Sustainability Appraisals be sent to specific consultation bodies to the extent that the local planning authority thinks that the SPD / DPD affects the body.
Therefore, the Council must ensure that paper copies of the aforementioned documents will be sent to all relevant key non-statutory consultees. It should not leave it to key stakeholders to have to search for and locate important material of interest to them on the Council’s website.

I would point out that the HBF (Home Builders Federation) is listed as a key consultee in Annex E of PPS12.

Consultation 

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. 

We therefore look forward to being sent paper copies of all relevant planning policy consultation documents at appropriate times during their evolution. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)

